  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2023
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, October 25, 2023, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 11, 2023, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering was recognized and gave the following report: 

1. We need to set up a meeting with Facility and Planning. We need to start moving forward with the landowners where the levee will be placed.  2. Back levee inspections are currently due, but we are working on other FEMA projects that are more important currently. 3. Working with FEMA for the Hebert levee repair and the plans are being reviewed by FEMA and the bid packet is being worked on. This project has been obligated. 4. GIS is working on the design of Fifi Island using the NFWF Grant money. This is a grant that GIS has worked on and received. The target date for Preliminary Design is March 2024. 5. Jefferson Parish wired the money for the pump and the levee board ordered the 24” pump for the Orange Lane Pump Station Project. Now AMIS Group can bid out the project and the pump will be ready. 6. The property belonging to Cox is currently under sale. Still need the right of way for the Exxon property to build the levee.7. Will apply for Capital Outlay for back levee flood protection, breakwater protection and maintenance/office building.
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission gave the following report:  The repairs can start on the Commercial Dock using FEMA, State and Jefferson Parish money. Road construction and the Port Office repairs have been approved and should start soon. 
President Camardelle stated he is working with the Cox and Exxon property owners. He spoke to Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron on the Capital Outlay money.  He thanked CPRA, the Governor, Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, Jefferson Parish President Sheng, Councilman Templet and Edwards for their continued support for Grand Isle and our projects. He stated he is going to New Orleans this weekend to attend meetings. He stated that the levee board will be attending the annual levee board convention in New Orleans in December.  
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Joint motion by the commissioners to allow the Town of Grand Isle to use the landfill property for a transfer station if the levee board attorney has no problem.

Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Chighizola and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.
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